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310 SOUTH PECOS. COLEMAN, TEXAS 76834 • (325) 625- 2135 FAX 625·3895 

August 6, 2020 

Executive Commissioner Phil Wilson 
cc: Victoria Ford, Chief Policy and Regulato1y Officer 

Kristi Jordan, Director, Health Care Quality, 
Regulatory Services Division 

Texas Health and Human Services Commission 
Brown-Heatly Building 
4900 Nmih Lamar Blvd. 
Austin, TX 78711-3247 

Dear Executive Commissioner Wilson: 

I wish to formally write you on behalf of the Coleman County Medical Center and its 
suppmi of Hendrick Medical Center's purchase of the Abilene Regional Medical Center through 
the Certificate of Public Advantage, which is cmTently under review with the Texas Health and 
Human Services Commission. 

As the Chief Executive Officer and on behalf of the Medical Staff of the Coleman 
County Medical Center; we believe this will strengthen and consolidate care to the Abilene 
community and surrounding region. 

Addressing the need for expansion and access to specialized care in rural communities 
continues to be a growing concern. Rural communities are very much challenged as populations 
in those areas decline, yet the cost of providing care and difficulties recruiting providers 
continues to escalate. Expanded access to healthcare has long been a need in the area and a goal 
of community leaders. The Coleman County Medical Center greatly depends on the access to 
those specialized services that small hospitals, including Abilene Regional, are unable to 
provide. 

Hendrick, over the years, has grown to become a premier healthcare organization 
providing both primary and extensive specialty care. With this growth has come the challenges 
of meeting the needs with available resources and space. This need will be better served by 
Hendrick Medical Center with access to specialized and high-acuity services for Abilene 
Regional and surrounding counties. 
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Adams,Pamela (HHSC/DSHS)

From: Harrison,Mack (HHSC/DSHS)
Sent: Tuesday, August 11, 2020 10:08 AM
To: Jordan,Kristi D (HHSC); Fulkerson, Bret
Subject: FW: Hendrick Medical Center 

 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Carrie Karr   
Sent: Monday, August 10, 2020 9:11 PM 
To: Harrison,Mack (HHSC/DSHS) <Mack.Harrison@hhsc.state.tx.us> 
Subject: Hendrick Medical Center  
 
WARNING: This email is from outside the HHS system. Do not click on links or attachments 
unless you expect them from the sender and know the content is safe. 
 
Good evening, 
I would like to take a moment to let you know that I am in favor of Hendrick Medical Center 
acquiring Abilene Regional Medical Center. For decades Hendrick has provided care to the 
Abilene community regardless of their ability to pay. They provide not only inpatient healthcare, 
but they also provide hospice services, rehab services, skilled nursing services, home health 
services and medication to residence of not only Abilene but also the surrounding communities. 
Abilene has continued to grow. Allowing more bed space to operate would greatly benefit this 
community as Hendrick often runs at near capacity and have to send their patients out to other 
providers in larger areas. They work closely with the surrounding county hospitals, and do their 
best to keep those patients as close to home as possible. Hendrick also works closely with many 
community partners such as the Abilene Community Clinic and Medical Care Mission. They are 
invested in the Abilene Community. In short Hendrick Health System is great for Abilene!! 
 
Thank you for your consideration in this matter. 
 
Carrie Karr 







  

 

 
 

 July 28, 2020  

Executive Commissioner Phil Wilson 
cc: Victoria Ford, Chief Policy and Regulatory Officer 

Kristi Jordan, Director, Health Care Quality, 
Regulatory Services Division 

Texas Health and Human Services Commission 
Brown-Heatly Building  
4900 North Lamar Blvd.  
Austin, TX 78711-3247 

Dear Executive Commissioner Wilson: 

I am writing to offer my support of Hendrick Medical Center’s acquisition of Abilene 
Regional Medical Center through the Certificate of Public Advantage, which is currently 
under review with the Texas Health and Human Services Commission.  

As superintendent of Wylie Independent School District, I believe this could be very 
beneficial to the Abilene community and the region. Over sixty years ago, I was born at 
Hendrick and have had great respect for Hendrick ever since! 

Like other rural parts of the state, our community is facing a crisis in medical care – 
fewer hospitals, rising costs and a shrinking population with significant health challenges.  
Expanded access to healthcare has long been a need in the area and a goal of community 
leaders. The region’s remaining community hospitals, including Abilene Regional, are 
critical primary care providers for the local community, but are unable to offer many 
specialized and high-acuity services.  

Hendrick, by contrast, is a premier healthcare organization that provides both primary 
care and extensive specialty care. But today, Hendrick faces capacity constraints preventing 
its expansion of service to meet the additional needs from patients. Joining Hendrick will 
provide Abilene Regional patients access to specialized and high-acuity services at Hendrick 
while increasing the health system’s ability to serve the primary and specialty health needs 
of the two dozen counties that make up the Texas Midwest. Affiliation with Hendrick also 
better positions Abilene Regional to recruit and to retain talented medical providers the 
community otherwise risks losing. 

  



Hendrick is committed to providing community-based, not-for-profit healthcare, and 
its long-standing charity care efforts are particularly meaningful. The expansion of 
Hendrick’s faith-based mission to a previously for-profit institution will benefit the physical 
and economic well-being of the community.  

Hendrick’s longstanding ties to the local community give me comfort knowing local 
people will be making decisions about our region’s healthcare future. I believe Hendrick and 
Abilene Regional can and will deliver effective and efficient healthcare service throughout 
our region. 

The proposed acquisition will contribute to attracting and retaining skilled doctors, 
nurses and other caregivers, enhance medical services, and improve quality access to 
healthcare at the lowest possible cost. This will ensure that Texans who need healthcare 
services today can access the best care available and put the region’s healthcare on stable 
footing for tomorrow. 

Sincerely, 

Joey Light 
Wylie Independent School District 
Superintendent 
 

cc: Attorney General W. Kenneth Paxton Jr. 
Jeff Mateer, First Assistant Attorney General 
Office of the Attorney General of Texas 
300 West 15th Street 
Austin, TX 78701 

 
 

 



























 

July 21, 2020 

Executive Commissioner Phil Wilson 
cc:  Victoria Ford, Chief Policy and Regulatory Officer 

Kristi Jordan, Director, Health Care Quality, 
Regulatory Services Division 

Texas Health and Human Services Commission 
Brown-Heatly Building  
4900 North Lamar Blvd.  
Austin, TX 78711-3247 

Dear Executive Commissioner Wilson: 

I am writing in support of Hendrick Medical Center’s acquisition of Abilene Regional 
Medical Center through the Certificate of Public Advantage, which is currently under 
review with the Texas Health and Human Services Commission.  

As Chairman of the Abilene Industrial Foundation Board of Directors, I believe this could 
be very beneficial to the Abilene community and the region. 

Like many other rural parts of the state, fewer hospitals, rising costs, and a shrinking 
population with significant health challenges contribute to a crisis in medical care.  
Expanding access to healthcare has long been a need in the area and a goal of community 
leaders. The region’s remaining community hospitals, including Abilene Regional, as 
critical primary care providers for the local community, are unable to offer many 
specialized and high-acuity services.  

Hendrick, by contrast, is a premier healthcare organization that provides both primary 
care and extensive specialty care but faces capacity constraints preventing its expansion 
of service to meet the additional needs from patients.  Joining Hendrick will provide 
Abilene Regional patients access to specialized and high-acuity services currently offered 
by Hendrick, while increasing the ability to serve the primary and specialty health needs of 
the two dozen counties that make up the Texas Midwest. In addition, Abilene Regional 
would be better positioned to recruit and to retain talented medical providers the 
community otherwise risks losing by virtue of the affiliation with Hendrick. 

Hendrick is committed to providing community-based, not-for-profit healthcare, and its 
long-standing charity care efforts are particularly meaningful. The expansion of Hendrick’s 
faith-based mission to a previously for-profit institution will benefit the physical and 
economic well-being of the community.  



 

Having local people making decisions about our region’s healthcare future, is something 
our community will appreciate and feel very comfortable with.  I believe Hendrick and 
Abilene Regional can and will deliver effective and efficient healthcare service throughout 
our region. 

The proposed acquisition will contribute to attracting and retaining skilled doctors, 
nurses, and other caregivers, enhance medical services, and improve quality access to 
healthcare at the lowest possible cost. This will ensure that Texans in our part of the 
State, who need healthcare services today, can access the best care available and put the 
region’s healthcare on stable footing for tomorrow. 

Sincerely,  

 
Gary Grubbs, Chairman 
Abilene Industrial Foundation 

 

cc: Attorney General W. Kenneth Paxton Jr. 
Jeff Mateer, First Assistant Attorney General 
Office of the Attorney General of Texas 
300 West 15th Street 
Austin, TX 78701 

 

 
 

 









































 

 

September 29, 2020 
 
Phil Wilson, Executive Commissioner  
Texas Health and Human Services Commission 
Brown-Heatly Building 
4900 N. Lamar Blvd. 
Austin, Texas 78751-2316 
 
BY EMAIL: healthfacilitylicensing@hhsc.state.tx.us  
 
RE: Certificate of Public Advantage Application of Hendrick Health System 
 
Dear Executive Commissioner Wilson,  
 
On behalf of America's Health Insurance Plans (AHIP), we write to ask that the Texas Health and Human 
Services Commission (the Commission) take all steps necessary to protect consumers from 
anticompetitive hospital consolidation in the state of Texas. AHIP is the national association that 
represents health insurance plans providing health and supplemental benefits to the American people 
through employer-sponsored coverage, the individual insurance market and the Exchanges, and public 
programs such as Medicare and Medicaid. 
 
AHIP and its members have a strong interest in ensuring that consumers benefit from competitive 
provider markets. AHIP has previously expressed concern about anticompetitive hospital consolidation, 
noting the impact of such consolidation on the cost of care, the quality of services, and the pace of 
innovation. 
 
While we do not have specific information about the acquisitions covered by the Hendrick Health System 
Certificate of Public Advantage (COPA), we note that others have expressed concern that the acquisitions 
will reduce competition and lead to consumer harm. Often, the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) 
challenges transactions that lead to this result. One reason that parties therefore seek a COPA is to try to 
obtain "state action" antitrust immunity from the federal antitrust laws, and therefore preempt FTC review 
and challenge of the transaction. 
 
While COPA schemes are adopted with the worthy goal of attempting to prevent, though regulation, harm 
to consumers from hospital mergers, it is impossible to provide the type of regulatory oversight that can 
fully substitute for competition. The FTC has consistently advised states that COPAs are both unnecessary 
to allow pro-competitive activities and instead are likely to lead to "increased health care costs and 
decreased access to health care services. 

 
Furthermore, providing the type of active regulatory oversight necessary to maintain “state action” 
immunity is a significant cost for regulatory authorities. This, and other factors, raises the risk that the 
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protection for consumers through COPA regulatory oversight will be temporary, but the harm—of lost 
competition—will be permanent. And the harm to consumers from anticompetitive hospital consolidation 
is well documented and ongoing. 
 
We respectfully suggest to the Commission that FTC guidance; the certainty of long-term harm and the 
uncertain scope and duration of regulatory protections; and the record of consumer harm from 
anticompetitive hospital consolidation should weigh significantly in its consideration. While a strong 
regulatory framework may mitigate some concerns, it is impossible for it to address the myriad ways in 
which a monopolist can exercise market power to the detriment of consumers. The best approach is to 
prevent anticompetitive mergers and preserve hospital competition. 

 
We thank the Commission for the opportunity to submit these comments. If you have any questions, 
please do not hesitate to contact me at mosman@ahip.org . 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Mara Osman 
Senior Regional Director 
 
 
America’s Health Insurance Plans (AHIP) is the national association whose members provide insurance coverage 
for health care and related services. Through these offerings, we improve and protect the health and financial security 
of consumers, families, businesses, communities and the nation. We are committed to market-based solutions and 
public-private partnerships that improve affordability, value, access and well-being for consumers. Visit 
www.ahip.org for more information. 
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Adams,Pamela (HHSC/DSHS)

From: Joe Nunn 
Sent: Thursday, August 27, 2020 4:38 PM
To: Harrison,Mack (HHSC/DSHS)
Subject: Abilene

WARNING: This email is from outside the HHS system. Do not click on links or attachments 
unless you expect them from the sender and know the content is safe. 
 
Dear Sir, 
    We are very concerned with Hendrick Hospital purchasing Abilene Regional Hospital. We have 
had issues with doctors prescribing specific vendors and Hendrick choosing to use their own 
“preferred” vendors.  With them purchasing ARH the situation will only become worse as they 
will have a monopoly in Abilene.  Please do not allow this sale to be completed.   Sincerely, 
 
Joe and Barbara Nunn 

 
 

 
 

 
Sent from my iPad 
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Adams,Pamela (HHSC/DSHS)

From: Mary wood 
Sent: Thursday, August 27, 2020 2:54 PM
To: Harrison,Mack (HHSC/DSHS)
Subject: ARMC possible purchase 

WARNING: This email is from outside the HHS system. Do not click on links or attachments 
unless you expect them from the sender and know the content is safe. 
 
Dear Sir 
I am totally against Hendricks purchasing Abilene Regional. It would destroy the city of Abilene, 
Texas. 
-The City depends on the hospital to meet the budget. 
-Citizens need to be able to choose their health care. 
-A not for profit hospital can then dictate the price for care. 
-Hendricks does not like blue cross and will drop the contract as soon as they acquire the 
property. 
-They will have a monopoly on all business. No medical equipment or supplies, labs, express ER, 
ambulatory surgery and much more will be able To survive in Abilene unless they to become 
affiliated with Hendricks. 
-Citizens will be purchased also, or they will not receive the care they deserve. 
Please vote no. Do not let Hendricks purchase Abilene Regional. 
 
Mary Wood-Stewart RN 
Sent from my iPhone 



Mack Harrison,

I am aware that Hendrick Medical Center is attempting to buy Abilene Regional Medical 
Center,  thereby creating a healthcare monopoly in Abilene.  As an anesthesia provider 
in Abilene, I would like to provide some insight.  Allowing this monopoly will not benefit 
Abilene, but grievances are many.

1.  This will completely eliminate healthcare choice for patients in Abilene, and the 
surrounding area forcing people to travel 200 miles for another choice.

2.  This monopoly allows Hendrick medical center to exert control over healthcare 
providers in Abilene, allowing them to dictate salary, call schedules, even medical 
practice and referrals.

3.  This monopoly will allow Hendrick to eliminate choice for both home health, and 
medical equipment.  They will preferentially use Hendrick Home Health, and Hendrick 
Medical Supply by controlling referrals from Hendrick physicians.  

4.  This monopoly will allow Hendrick to control the local health care insurance options, 
and force consumers to purchase FIRSTCARE, which is owned by Hendrick Medical 
Center.  This is not a new notion, they refused to take Blue Cross Blue Shield for over a 
year, and would not hesitate to do this again.

5.  The tax burden of residents in the Wylie school district will increase.

No good can come from the creation of this malicious monopoly. I ask you to please 
reject this hospital takeover to protect the citizens of Abilene. 

Sincerely,
Samuel Kyle Pendleton CRNA
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Adams,Pamela (HHSC/DSHS)

From: gerald ford 
Sent: Monday, August 24, 2020 9:34 AM
To: Harrison,Mack (HHSC/DSHS)
Subject: Abilene health care

WARNING: This email is from outside the HHS system. Do not click on links or attachments 
unless you expect them from the sender and know the content is safe. 
 
Mr Harrison, I writing you to ask that the state not approve the acquisition of Abilene Regional 
Medical Center by The Hendricks consortium. I am an anesthetist at ARMC and have been at that 
facility since 1986. I moved to Abilene to work there, bought a house, raised 2 children here. We 
are long standing members of the community and are involved in many facets of Abilene mostly 
through our church. 
There are many health care providers who, by choice, don’t work for HMC. There are many 
patients who would rather not, if given the choice, have there medical care done at HMC. If this 
acquisition is approved that choice is taken away. It is my understanding that a state law had to 
be recently changed - conveniently-for this to be possible. In my opinion and of many others this 
deal is a bad deal for Abilene. A reduction in competition for healthcare - or most other things- is 
usually bad for everyone except the monopolists. 
                                       Thank you for your consideration in this important matter, 
                                                                    Gerald H. Ford 
                                                                           
 
 
 
Sent from my iPhone 















-----Original Message----- 

From: Chuck Doby 
Sent: 

Thursday, August 13, 2020 4:58 PM 

To: Harrison,Mack (HHSC/DSHS) 
<Mack.Harrison@hhsc.state.tx.us> Subject: Hendrick 
hospital purchase of Abilene Regional Hospital 

WARNING: This email is from outside the HHS system. Do not click on 
links or attachments unless you expect them from the sender and know 
the content is safe. 

 

Mr. Harrison, 

This email is to voice my opposition to Hendrick Hospital’s attempt to 
purchase the only other hospital in Abilene, Tx. Namely, Abilene /Regional 
Hospital. 

This purchase if successful will create a virtual monopoly of hospital care in 
this city.The only means the public has to marginally keep a check on 
soaring hospital costs is the competition between the two local hospitals. 
Costs seem absurd already when the charges for an overnight stay can be 
nearly $18,000. I know because I was there 

2 nights 2 years ago for a minimal TIA. It makes little sense for the public to 
support this acquisition. 

Sincerely, 

Charles Doby 

 



From:  
Sent: Thursday, August 13, 2020 1:09 PM 
To: Harrison,Mack (HHSC/DSHS) <Mack.Harrison@hhsc.state.tx.us> 
Subject: opposing purchase of Abilene Regional Medical Center by Hendricks Medical Center. 

WARNING: This email is from outside the HHS system. Do not click on links or attachments unless you 
expect them from the sender and know the content is safe. 

 

Dear Mr. Harrison, 
 
I am reaching out to let you know that I as well as everyone I know is opposed to Hendricks acquiring Abilene 
Regional. If this acquisition moves forward it will only have a negative effect on the community. Not only will the 
residents have no choice in healthcare it will ultimately increase the price of healthcare with no competition with one 
system. Healthcare workers if they choose to stay in the field of healthcare are now going to be limited into their 
chose of employment. This will undoubtedly reducing the quality of care for the patients the hospital will be serving. 
This will also limit the number of talented people that may be drawn to Abilene because of the competition in our 
healthcare system, likely stopping the economic growth that Abilene has so needed. The tax burden on the citizens 
of Abilene would cause some of the people to seek residency elsewhere to avoid the increase in taxes this will cause. 
I always go back to the thought too big to fail--- Just think If Hendricks Health System acquires our only other 
healthcare option in a 200 mile radius and fails how devastating this could be for the community. Every system has 
its pros and cons and with the ever changing environment that is currently plaguing our everyday existence, I do not 
feel like it would be good for the community to let this happen. 
 
Thank you for your time. 

Administrator 
Abilene Eye Institute 

2 

Cataract and Refractive 

Surgery Center 

325-695-2020 

fax325-695-2326 

2120 Antilley Road 
Abilene Texas 79606 

 



-----Original Message----- 
From: Stanley Smith  
Sent: Tuesday, August 11, 2020 3:28 PM 
To: Harrison,Mack (HHSC/DSHS) <Mack.Harrison@hhsc.state.tx.us> 
Subject: Hendrick Medical Center acquisition of Abilene Regional Medical Center 
 
WARNING: This email is from outside the HHS system. Do not click on links or 
attachments unless you expect them from the sender and know the content is safe. 
 
I am opposed to such acquisition for several very important reasons. Abilene Regional is the largest 
taxpayer in the Wylie school district. Hendrick is a non-profit which if it takes over will cause a huge 
tax revenue loss to the Wylie area. My property tax will go up and my home value will decrease. 
 
Healthcare choice will instantly be gone as Hendrick will be the only choice in town. Hendrick 
already functions in a near monopolistic manner. Independent pharmacies, home healthcare 
providers, home healthcare suppliers, physical therapist, hospice, physicians who are not a part 
of the Hendrick group and many others in related healthcare fields have a distinct disadvantage 
in competing against the nonprofit Hendrick system. Abilene has a hard time recruiting top 
specialized physicians. And the ones that do move here many times do not stay long because 
they either do not like being under the thumb of their Hendrick employer, or if independent, 
having to compete against the nonprofit Hendrick. 
 
I am very concerned about the huge changes in healthcare in Abilene with the creation of a 
Hendrick monopoly and about rising taxes. 
 
Please, Mr. Harrison, reject the hospital take over. 

Sincerely, 
2 

Stanley M. Smith, D.D.S. 
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Adams,Pamela (HHSC/DSHS)

From:
Sent: Tuesday, August 11, 2020 6:40 PM
To: Harrison,Mack (HHSC/DSHS)
Cc:
Subject: Abilene Regional Medical Center

WARNING: This email is from outside the HHS system. Do not click on links or attachments 
unless you expect them from the sender and know the content is safe. 
 
Sir. I am requesting that you do not approve the purchasing of Abilene Regional Medical Center 
to Hendrick Medical Center,  This would create a monopoly of our local healthcare.  Our current 
two hospital choice gives us the opportunity to choose between the two hospitals as to which 
one suits our needs.  Please do not allow a local healthcare monopoly in our area.  This would 
cause an undue burden to travel a long distance in order to find another healthcare alternative.  
Thank you for your consideration and time. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
John Remisovsky 
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Adams,Pamela (HHSC/DSHS)

From: sarah lee 
Sent: Wednesday, August 12, 2020 10:20 PM
To: Harrison,Mack (HHSC/DSHS)
Subject: Hendrick Medical Center in Abilene, Texas

WARNING: This email is from outside the HHS system. Do not click on links or attachments 
unless you expect them from the sender and know the content is safe. 
 
Sent from my iPad.   As a taxpayer in the Wylie School District of Abilene, Texas I am asking 
you to reject the hospital take over!  Please consider our request when making your decision!  
Thank you, Sarah Miers 



-----Original Message----- 
From:  
Sent: Friday, August 7, 2020 6:12 PM 
To: Harrison,Mack (HHSC/DSHS) 
<Mack.Harrison@hhsc.state.tx.us> Subject: Hendrick purchase of 
Abilene Regional hospital 

WARNING: This email is from outside the HHS system. Do not click on links or 
attachments unless you expect them from the sender and know the content is safe. 

Mr. Harrison, 

My name is Alan Davis. I urge you to not allow the purchase of Abilene Regional by Hendrick 
Medical Center. I am a resident of the Abilene Wylie School District. Abilene Regional is the 
largest taxpayer in the Wylie school district. It will put an undue hardship on all taxpayers in 
Wylie if the sale is approved. It will also take all medical choice away from Taylor and nearby 
counties due to the monopoly that it will create. About 15 years ago I was the CFO of a small 
doctor owned hospital in Abilene. Most of our owners performed surgery at Hendrick, Abilene 
Regional and West Texas Hospital, who employed around 75 people including me. Our owners 
negotiated a network contract with Blue Cross so that our surgeons could do all of their 
surgeries at our facility, instead of having to travel to Hendrick. As our CEO was about to sign 
the negotiated contract, Blue Cross withdrew it because Hendrick had threatened to leave the 
Blue Cross network if West Texas Hospital was given network pricing. Hendrick has their own 
insurance ownership of First Care. They threatened to encourage all Blue Cross insured 
companies to convert to First Care if West Texas Hospital was admitted as a network facility. 
Within months the hospital closed, partly due to the pressure put on Blue Cross by Hendrick, and all 
employees, including me lost their jobs. A merged Hendrick and Abilene Regional will make 
any "choice" of providers a joke. Thank you for your time and attention on this matter. 

 





2

increase in our property taxes over the next few years, and, along with many other Abilene households, may have to 
consider moving from our “forever” home. 
 
If ARMC feels they must sell, for whatever reason, can they look into other bids from competing “for-profit” Texas or 
national healthcare systems that would be interested and a better fit in our area? 
 
I’m asking that the Texas Health and Human Services Commission do what is fiscally right for our Abilene community and 
reject the sale of Abilene Regional Medical Center to the Hendrick Healthcare System. 
 
Thank you for your consideration, 
 
Katrina Simpson-Pelleran 
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Adams,Pamela (HHSC/DSHS)

From: Harrison,Mack (HHSC/DSHS)
Sent: Tuesday, August 11, 2020 8:16 AM
To: Jordan,Kristi D (HHSC); Fulkerson, Bret
Subject: FW: Abilene 

 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Dottie Preston   
Sent: Monday, August 10, 2020 8:12 PM 
To: Harrison,Mack (HHSC/DSHS) <Mack.Harrison@hhsc.state.tx.us> 
Subject: Abilene  
 
WARNING: This email is from outside the HHS system. Do not click on links or attachments 
unless you expect them from the sender and know the content is safe. 
 
As a concerned citizen, I am writing to express my opposition to the proposed purchase of 
Abilene Regional Medical Center by Hendrick Medical Center. Patients need more than one option 
for healthcare, and this transaction will severely limit choices. Our community will suffer when 
the doctors we love find employment elsewhere and patients travel out of town in search of a 
new provider because the monopoly does not meet their needs. Community Health Systems, 
may indeed need to sell Abilene Regional, but please stop Hendrick and let another organization 
step up. 
 
Sincerely, 
Dorothy Preston 
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Adams,Pamela (HHSC/DSHS)

From: Harrison,Mack (HHSC/DSHS)
Sent: Tuesday, August 11, 2020 8:16 AM
To: Jordan,Kristi D (HHSC); Fulkerson, Bret
Subject: FW: Abilene TX Hospitals

 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From:   
Sent: Monday, August 10, 2020 7:33 PM 
To: Harrison,Mack (HHSC/DSHS) <Mack.Harrison@hhsc.state.tx.us> 
Subject: Abilene TX Hospitals 
 
WARNING: This email is from outside the HHS system. Do not click on links or attachments 
unless you expect them from the sender and know the content is safe. 
 
Dear Mr. Harrison, 
I am opposed to the purchase of Abilene Regional Medical Center by Hendrick Medical Center. 
This transaction will severely limit patient's choice in healthcare. The result of this will increase 
healthcare costs and reduce quality of care. 
Citizens of Abilene will suffer. Please deny this take over. 
Sincerely, 
Kerry Preston 
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Adams,Pamela (HHSC/DSHS)

From: Harrison,Mack (HHSC/DSHS)
Sent: Tuesday, August 11, 2020 8:15 AM
To: Jordan,Kristi D (HHSC); Fulkerson, Bret
Subject: FW: Proposed Hendrick Medical Center takeover in Abilene

 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Maureen Trotter   
Sent: Monday, August 10, 2020 2:38 PM 
To: Harrison,Mack (HHSC/DSHS) <Mack.Harrison@hhsc.state.tx.us> 
Subject: Proposed Hendrick Medical Center takeover in Abilene 
 
WARNING: This email is from outside the HHS system. Do not click on links or attachments 
unless you expect them from the sender and know the content is safe. 
 
I am a concerned Abilene-Wylie school district resident who opposes the takeover of Abilene 
Regional Medical Center by Hendrick Medical Center.  Abilene is large enough for two medical 
providers, and Abilenians definitely need a choice. 
A health care monopoly has deleterious consequences for patients, patient pricing, and for 
physicians.  Hendrick administration can be very autocratic.  Having the additional patient beds 
come under the control of Hendrick Medical Center does not increase the number of patient beds 
in Abilene. It merely concentrates those beds in the hands of one corporate entity.  Abilene 
Regional Medical Center is the largest taxpayer in the Wylie school district.  They have been 
excellent corporate citizens. 
Thank you for your time and consideration. 
 
Sent from my iPad 
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Thank you for taking the time to study this,  
 

Mark Aldriedge 
 
 
 
Mark Aldriedge Custom Homes LLC 







1

Adams,Pamela (HHSC/DSHS)

From: Harrison,Mack (HHSC/DSHS)
Sent: Tuesday, August 11, 2020 8:12 AM
To: Jordan,Kristi D (HHSC); Fulkerson, Bret
Subject: FW: Hendrick

 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Ray Templeton   
Sent: Sunday, August 9, 2020 12:43 PM 
To: Harrison,Mack (HHSC/DSHS) <Mack.Harrison@hhsc.state.tx.us> 
Subject: Hendrick 
 
WARNING: This email is from outside the HHS system. Do not click on links or attachments 
unless you expect them from the sender and know the content is safe. 
 
Mr. Harrison, 
Hendrick’s acquisition of Regional is bad in so many ways. 
It creates a monopoly in the area. 
It will cause BCBS to not service this area... just like they did when the got into a dispute with 
Hendricks last year. 
It will cause a lot of doctors to leave the Abilene area. 
Local taxes will go up. 
There will be No choice in healthcare. 
Scott and White had a valid offer for Regional but, rumor has it, there were some under the 
table dealings that stopped the deal. 
There were also some funny political dealings that were done to classify Abilene , with a 
surrounding population of over 200,000, a rural city. 
I can go on as an Abilene citizen of 60 years but I think you can understand my desire to see 
this merger stopped. 
 
Ray Templeton 
CFO 
Chike & Next Level 

 
Sent from iPhone 
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Adams,Pamela (HHSC/DSHS)

From: Harrison,Mack (HHSC/DSHS)
Sent: Tuesday, August 11, 2020 8:11 AM
To: Jordan,Kristi D (HHSC); Fulkerson, Bret
Subject: FW: Abilene Regional Medical Center Sale

 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Chris Garner   
Sent: Friday, August 7, 2020 6:53 PM 
To: Harrison,Mack (HHSC/DSHS) <Mack.Harrison@hhsc.state.tx.us> 
Subject: Abilene Regional Medical Center Sale 
 
WARNING: This email is from outside the HHS system. Do not click on links or attachments 
unless you expect them from the sender and know the content is safe. 
 
Mr. Harrison, 
 
I strongly oppose the sale of Abilene Regional Medical Center to Hendrick Medical Center. We 
can not afford to have a monopoly in Abilene. My wife is a physician at ARMC and we would 
welcome the sale to Baylor Scott & White, who was in the running for the sale, or John Peter 
Smith/UNT, or another teaching research hospital branch, but Hendrick would devastate 
Abilenians choice for their healthcare. Thank you for you time. I really hope A&M comes back to 
the table. 
 
Chris Garner 
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Adams,Pamela (HHSC/DSHS)

From: Harrison,Mack (HHSC/DSHS)
Sent: Tuesday, August 11, 2020 8:10 AM
To: Jordan,Kristi D (HHSC); Fulkerson, Bret
Subject: FW: Hospital monopoly in Abilene

 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: RICHARD ROTHWELL   
Sent: Friday, August 7, 2020 5:15 PM 
To: Harrison,Mack (HHSC/DSHS) <Mack.Harrison@hhsc.state.tx.us> 
Subject: Hospital monopoly in Abilene 
 
WARNING: This email is from outside the HHS system. Do not click on links or attachments 
unless you expect them from the sender and know the content is safe. 
 
As introduction I am a physician in Abilene having practiced here for over 35 years. I am familiar 
with both Hendrick Medical and Abilene Regional having practiced at both. I have a litany of 
reasons this merger is a bad idea but will try to be brief. Hendrick is the town gorilla and 
regularly throws its weight around. We had a third boutique hospital in Abilene. It was owned by 
a group of physicians and was very nice to work in. Hendrick forced Blue Cross to drop them 
with political pressure and when they had an unfortunate death, Hendrick undermined their 
Medicare relationship and they were ultimately forced to close. Next Hendrick is portrayed as 
“non profit” yet they buy up properties at will and constantly expand their campus across the 
north side of town with these non profit dollars which avoid paying any property tax. As a matter 
personal experience, our housekeeper recently had an embedded IUD and needed surgical 
intervention. Her physician she was referred to from the public health clinic worked at Hendrick. 
She had no insurance but had saved and was going to pay cash. Hendrick wanted $10,000 plus 
$1200 for anesthesia and $2500 for the surgeon for a D&C with tubal ligation with no options or 
discount for cash. She came to us in much distress. I contacted a friend and that physician 
charged her nothing and Abilene Regional, a for profit tax paying entity, charged her $3500 with 
$700 for anesthesia. She is now home and doing well. There are many physicians in town who 
will not work in a Hendrick facility because of the way they treat their staff and we will lose 
many very able caregivers if this merger goes forward. I know for a fact during the Covid crisis 
when physicians could not do elective surgery and were severely limited in seeing patients in 
their office, Hendrick drastically cut the salaries by as much as 75%. When they questioned the 
CEO of Hendrick his answer to them was, and I quote, “ I can do anything I want because I own 
you”. This is the attitude they have toward their staff. I know the owners of ARMC want to sell 
but Baylor Scott and White is also interested and would be a welcome addition whereas a 
Hendrick monopoly would be a travesty. I can document each of these facts and if you have any 
questions I am more than happy to expand on these and many more examples. Thank you for 
your attention. 
Sincerely, 
Richard Rothwell, M.D., FACOG 

 
 

 
 



Mack Harrison 
HHSC 
 
 
July 1, 2020 
 
 
Mr. Harrison, or whomever is reviewing the proposed hospital merger in Abilene, TX, 
 
I am writing in regards to the proposed merger of Hendrick Medical Center with Abilene 
Regional Medical Center (currently owned by Community Health Systems based in Tennessee.) 
I was told that HHS is tasked with deciding if this merger will help or harm the community of 
Abilene, Texas.  I am writing to tell you that this will indeed HARM a big majority of the 
community in four ways. 
 
First, this merger WILL create a monopoly in our community for all of the people who live here 
and for the up to 300,000 people the hospitals draw from.  This will increase prices and limit 
options for everyone in the community and it will make all people pay more for all healthcare.  
An example of this has already happened as Hendrick Medical Center got into a price war with 
Blue Cross Blue Shield a few years ago and patients with Blue Cross were not able to use 
Hendrick Medical Center for any of their healthcare because Hendrick wanted Blue Cross to pay 
more for their patient’s services.  Luckily at that time there was Abilene Regional Medical 
Center and the patients that had Blue Cross as their insurance carrier were able to use the 
competitor.  This merger would give all power to Hendrick and they could strong arm all 
insurance companies into whatever they want to charge and increase costs to all people in the 
community.  Also, they will most assuredly get into price wars with multiple carriers and cause 
Hendrick to drop insurance carriers and thus create a loss of choice for patients. 
 
Second, it has been announced by the Hendrick administration that all doctors and employees 
of Abilene Regional will be required (if this merger is approved) to reapply to Hendrick Medical 
Center for privileges, and for all of their jobs very soon after the merger takes place.  Hendrick 
has informed the Abilene Regional medical staff office that they will cancel the hospital 
privileges of ALL Abilene Regional Physicians in 6 months and make the physicians reapply for 
privileges under the Hendrick Medical Executive Committee. Abilene Regional doctors and 
Hendrick doctors have been in competition for 40 years.  A committee of Hendrick doctors will 
then be able to destroy any of the Abilene Regional physician’s practices and in some cases 
their career, by simply not renewing the Abilene Regional physician’s privileges.  To have your 
competitors given the power to unilaterally put you out of business and run you out of town 
with no or flimsy oversight is appalling. It is unamerican to have a star chamber comprised of 
your competitors suddenly able to destroy a life’s work. THIS IS UNFAIR AND WILL HARM THE 
COMMUNITY, MANY JOBS WILL DISSAPPEAR IN THE NAME OF POLITICS AND ELIMINATION OF 
COMPETITION. 
 



Third, many physician’s offices are owned by Abilene Regional Medical Center as rental 
contracts. Hendrick will have the power to kick the physicians out of their offices by opting out 
of the leases.  This will also be a way that Hendrick merging with Abilene Regional will HARM 
this community as physicians are driven out of their offices that Hendrick will now own.   
 
Fourth, Hendrick is a non-profit entity and Abilene Regional is a for profit entity.  Abilene 
regional Medical Center is the largest taxpayer in the Wylie School District.  This merger would 
increase many property taxes for all of the Wylie School District.  The home values of thousands 
of people would be affected.  This community has no idea that this will happen.  There have 
been no news reports to the community that their property taxes will be greatly increased.   
 
The main way for all of this damage to the community to be averted is for HHS to NOT approve 
this merger.  ANY other entity such as  Scott and White or other hospital entity could purchase 
Abilene Regional and all of these issues with eliminating competition would not come to 
fruition.   
 
The Texas House bill 3301 that was passed states,  

        the likely benefits resulting from the  

  proposed merger agreement described by Paragraph (A) outweigh any  

  disadvantages attributable to a reduction in competition that may  

  result from the proposed merger;  

The disadvantages that I have explained completely outweigh the benefits of this merger.  
Please consider these points as you look at this possible merger.  This will harm the community 
of Abilene, Texas in many ways.  Monopolies are never good for anyone except the giant entity 
that it creates.   
 
Abilene Regional Hospital is profitable and the current physicians and employees are a big 
reason why (Abilene Regional is the flagship hospital of CHS and is technically not even for sale 
– this merger is all about power and control of the entire medical market in Abilene, Texas.)  
Abilene Regional physicians and employees do not deserve to be at the mercy of the Hendrick 
Medical Executive Committee or the Hendrick administration’s way of clearing out the 
competition.  If you are immune to these arguments and refuse to stop this merger, the 
minimum amount of help that the Abilene Regional physicians and employees deserve is for the 
current privileges, employment contracts, and rental contracts to stay in force for at least 4 
years.  This would give the physicians and employees of Abilene Regional Hospital a fighting 
chance to prove their worth to Hendrick Medical Center.   



 
If you sadly allow the merger, Hendrick should be contractually obligated at a minimum by the 
state government to: 
 

1. Be required to continue to maintain full hospital privileges for all current active Abilene 
Regional physicians for 4 years after the merger. 

2. Not be allowed to opt out or cancel any physician office leases for 4 years after the 
merger. 

3. Not fire employees of Abilene Regional Medical Center without cause, or without 
representation of previous administration.   

 
 
 
Sincerely, 
The MANY physicians and employees of Abilene Regional Medical Center 
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From:
Sent: Wednesday, August 12, 2020 8:05 PM
To: Harrison,Mack (HHSC/DSHS)
Cc:
Subject: Fwd: Abilene Regional Medical Center
Attachments: Abilene Regional Medical Center

WARNING: This email is from outside the HHS system. Do not click on links or 
attachments unless you expect them from the sender and know the content is safe. 
 
Please do no not make our town a one choice medical place where we will have to travel 
a great distance for a second medical facility opinion. 







From: Harrison,Mack (HHSC/DSHS)
To: Jordan,Kristi D (HHSC); Fulkerson, Bret
Subject: FW: Hendrick/Abilene Regional
Date: Tuesday, August 11, 2020 8:11:36 AM

-----Original Message-----
From: John Walton 
Sent: Saturday, August 8, 2020 12:35 PM
To: Harrison,Mack (HHSC/DSHS) <Mack.Harrison@hhsc.state.tx.us>
Subject: Hendrick/Abilene Regional

WARNING: This email is from outside the HHS system. Do not click on links or attachments unless you expect
them from the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Mr. Harrison,

We were in receipt of your letter dated August 4th, 2020 regarding the acquisition of Abilene Regional Medical
Center by Hendrick Healthcare.  I was an am aware that Hendrick is a non-profit healthcare system and also that
ARMC is a for profit company and pays taxes in the Wylie school district.  My wife and I also reside in the Wylie
district and I can tell you because of many years of living here, the taxes are enormous and continue to rise.  My first
thought when I heard of this is how are we going to make up for the revenue shortfall?  The only way is through
increased tax rates on an already very high property taxed system.  Additionally though, I think they could also
actually raise appraised values of our homes thereby creating a 1-2 punch to generate more revenue to fill the gap. 
Either way, this is not a good situation for the tax paying property owners in this area.  I do not know the financial
stability of ARMC or what promoted ARMC to be motivated to sell to Hendrick but no doubt, there are issues
involved that I’m not completely privy to.

In the end though, this is where we are and I am not sure many people are aware of the non profit aspect of Hendrick
and how that will directly affect us.  At a time when the price of crude oil has been at historic lows, it deeply affects
businesses and individuals in this part of the country.  Add the incredibly ignorant shut down of our country’s
economy and people in fact going bankrupt now, this is not the time to squeeze our dollars even more especially at a
time when we are fighting for our lives and livelihoods even more.

I do wish there would have been formal hearings on this matter prior to now and whether or not this was planned
and timed to coincide with the Covid issues, I don’t know.  I do know though we are where we are and this must be
dealt with at a time where very few voices are being heard.  I think our country is in the beginning of a huge
contraction or correction in most all phases of business and personal lives.  This is one aspect of an overall very
pessimistic future for a while if not forever.  I just think this issue, especially at this time, needs to be vetted through
and through before the process moves forward any more and I appreciate you taking the effort to educate the people
of the Wylie school district.

Sincerely,

John Walton






